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University Grants Commission
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(Ministry of Human Resource Development, Govt. of India)

TEGIME AHT A1, ¢ faeedi-110002
Bahadur Shah Zafar Marg, New Delhi-110002

No.F.1-5/2006 (SCT) 19t July, 2018

The Registrar(s)

All Central Universities

All State Universities receiving grant-in-aid

Deemed to be Universities receiving grant-in-aid from UGC/Government.
Inter-University Centres of UGC

Sub. : Implementation of reservation policy of the Government of India

Sir/Madam,

Reference is invited to this office letter of even number dated [20t" April, 2018on the
above mentioned subject wherein it was informed that Union of India and the University
Grants Commission has filed separate petitions in the Hon’ble Supreme Court of India
seeking special leave to appeal the final order and judgment dated 07.04.2017 of the
Hon'ble High Court of Judicature at Allahabad in WPA No. 43260 of 2016, which was
upheld by the Hon’ble Supreme Court of India.

In this context and in pursuance of the Ietter|No.1-7/2017-CU-V(pt) dated 18" Julyl
2018 of the Ministry of Human Resource Development, Government of India (copy

enclosed), you are requested to postpone the recruitment process, if it is already
underway, till further orders.

Yours faithfully

(Dr. Urmila Devi)
Joint Secretary

Encl. : As above.



https://www.ugc.ac.in/pdfnews/0877183_Implementation-of-reservation.pdf

No.1-7/2017-CU-V(pt)
Government of India
Ministry of Human Resource Development
Department of Higher Education

Shastri Bhawan, New Delhi.
Dated, the ,gﬁ‘uly, 2018.

To

The Secretary,

University Grants Commission,
Bahadurshah Zafar Marg,

New Delhi.

Subject: SLPs filed by MHRD and UGC in the case of WA No0.43260 of 2016
filed by Shri Vivekanand Tewari & anr. vs Uol & ors. in Hon'ble
Supreme Court — regarding.

Sir,

Please refer to the UGC letter No.1-5/2006(SCT) dated 18-7-2018 stating
that some Universities have advertised/initiated the process of recruitment for
the teaching positions taking into consideration the Department as a Unit. Vide
the letter, the UGC has requested to provide advice/further direction on the

matter.

2. As you are aware, the SLPs have been filed by MHRD and UGC in the
case of WA No0.43260 of 2016 filed by Shri Vivekanand Tewari & anr. vs Uol &
ors. in Hon'ble Supreme Court and the same are slated for hearing tentatively on
13-08-2018

3, Hence, it would be appropriate if UGC issues a direction to all the
institutions to postpone the recruitment process, if it is already underway, till

further orders.
Yours faithfully,

/Yt

(Vijay Kumar)
Deputy Secretary to the Govt.of India
Ph.N0.23381058



